


It’s Getting Cold!


What in the world happened to fall?  For that matter, what happened to summer?  It seems like the years go faster and faster nowadays, but one thing’s for sure, winter will be upon us before we know it.  It’s hard to start thinking about it, but there are certain things we should begin working on now before the wrath of the season arrives.  Things like ordering winter uniforms, stocking up on ice melt, and making sure our equipment is ready are just a few examples.
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Apparatus Issues

The new Engine 51 is STILL not finished and we haven’t even done the pre-paint inspection yet.  The last estimate was mid-October, but since that’s upon us now, I think I’m going to give up guessing!  One thing I do know though is per the contract with American LaFrance, each day they are late we get $100.  This money will go toward equipping the engine since it is not really replacing any current piece.  The current Engine 51 (Engine 54) will be placed in back-up status and be fully equipped and operational so that a crew can jump in and go if need be.

No new news from the tactical committee this month other than they are just about finished with the bid package.  The goal is to have this out and an award made by the end of the year.
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Station Issues

The main EMS supply at Station 52 is almost complete.  Lieutenant Engmark is putting the finishing touches on the room and Chief Tibbetts is working with our HVAC contractor to have some ductwork installed.  As of this printing, all of the equipment will have been moved back into the room.  Thanks to all who have made this project possible.

Each House Officer is currently performing various repairs on their respective stations following this year’s annual fire inspections.  Thanks to those who have chipped in to help correct these violations in a timely manner.  Most of the inspection items were minor and non-expensive (whew!)
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Training Issues

The next Community Hospital Paramedic class is now scheduled to begin February 16th, 2004.  This is the same class that was originally slated to begin last month.  Anyone interested in attending is encouraged to apply.  The four free slots for this particular class have already been filled however. 

No progress report on the training simulator project at Station 51.

Fire Officer I class begins October 10th and Fire Officer II class begins October 31st.  Both of these classes are held at White River.  See Chief Thacker to get enrolled or sign up on the bulletin board at Station 53.

Inspector I / II class at IFD beginning on October 21st.  This is an accelerated class lasting one month.  See the bulletin board at Station 53 for more information.
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Health & Safety
As this edition goes to press, the department is finishing up using the house on Curry Road for live fire training. There is nothing that can take the place of hands-on training to keep us sharp at what we do. Many learning points were reinforced throughout the training. Some of those are:

1. Teamwork. Throughout these days, there was not one time where a company officer did not know where all of his personnel were at and what they were doing. We also know this practice as accountability.

2. PPE. All personnel were watching over each other to make sure that all PPE was being used. We did have a slight burn injury incurred during one training session. The cause is still under investigation, but PPE prevented a worse situation.

3. Planning. The training days and each evolution were planned out before any fires were lit. All personnel knew their role, whether it be attack, ignition & safety, RIT, or ready reserve to take runs in the district.

4. Execution. All personnel acted in concert to get the job done. Attack crews were disciplined and search teams were focused. There was good communication, both face to face and via radio.

All this being said, aren’t these the mainstay’s of how we do our job everyday?  Chief Thacker is to be commended for his oversight of this training. Thinking before we act, operating by our SOG’s, relying on our training, and placing implicit trust in your brother & sister firefighters are what this job is all about.

With the change of seasons once again upon us, let’s make sure that we’re prepared for cooler conditions when we go out the door. Additionally, be reviewing procedures for carbon monoxide runs and chimney problems.

Until next time… Be safe
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General Operations

The 2003 fire loan process is just about complete.  The loan includes land acquisition, building repairs, and capital equipment purchases totaling $1.1 Million.  The pitch to the state for this loan will be on October 23rd.

We have been working in earnest on our big budget appeal for November.  We are currently securing names of community leaders who will be able to attend the hearing on our behalf.  We are aiming for about 30 people and so far several are on board.  The senior staff has been working with our legal council and accountants and has established a definitive timeline and meeting strategy.  We currently are planning to have an “educational” meeting for the community leaders on November 6th at Headquarters.  The purpose of this meeting will be to educate them on our situation and subsequent game plan.  As it stands today, our appeal proposal to the state will be on November 13th.

The labeling process of all apparatus equipment is nearly complete with each piece having an identification sticker and a color-coded stripe.  See Ryan Cox or the news report on the web site regarding this topic for more information.

The photo ID’s are still in the works over at Greenwood.  They should be done sometime this week and will be passed out as soon as we get them.

Here is this month’s House Fund account summary: The breakdown is as follows:

Station 51:  $2,072.07

Station 52:  $1,404.15

Station 53:     $893.91

No expenses reported for the month.

Congratulations to new part-time employees Brett Ramer, Justin Walls, and Bryan Arkins.  All three were recently promoted from Reserve to Part-time status.  Also congratulations to Chris Polanco who was promoted from the Cadet Program to the Reserve Division.

Congratulations also go to Jason Coffey for his successful completion of EMT class!  GOOD JOB!

Bill MacGregor is no longer with our agency.  Bill was unable to find enough time to dedicate himself fully to our department, so he decided it would be best to step down.  We wish Bill good luck in his future endeavors and at the same time congratulations on his new job as Lieutenant at Decatur Township Fire Department.

Congratulations to the crew (Chief Thacker, Lt. Alexander, Joe Green, and Bill MacGregor) that responded to an accident at Smokey Row Road and 135 to assist Bargersville with an MVA on the morning of July 25th.  Patient Olivia Burris called and wanted to thank everyone involved with saving her and her son’s life.  Both are doing well and are expected to make full recoveries.  Click HERE for the news story on the web site.

Anyone interested in helping out with the department’s history project should see me about getting involved.  As you know, our department has been around for over 50 years and has a lot of history with it.  We literally have boxes of old records and photos just rotting away.  My goal is to transform this entire mess into an Internet-based record of our department’s existence, dating all the way back to its inception.  The final product will be able to display the name of every person ever on the department as well as every call we’ve ever responded on.  There is no doubt this is a huge undertaking, but a very doable one and one that we will be proud of.  If you click on the department’s archive page, you will see an example of what I am talking about.  1971 and of course this year are close to what the finished product will look like.  Again, see me if interested in helping out.
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Notes From Kim  (
We are still in the process of switching over all the pagers to the new model.  For those of you who have been waiting awhile, I apologize and hope to have this project completed by the end of this month.

The November Fire Protection District Board meeting has been canceled.  The next one will occur on December 3, 2003 at 7pm.

I think I failed to do this in last month’s newsletter (sorry!), so I’m doing it this month:  A very special thanks to the A-shift crews who help lug all those file boxes (HEAVY file boxes) down stairs to the new file room.  Your help was very much appreciated!!

I will be out of the office November 4th – 10th.  If you have any issues that need addressed before I return, please contact Chief Cassin.
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Strawberry Festival

This is the time of year where this column is very short.   Just keep in mind that next year’s festival is set for June 18th and 19th, 2004 and the first meeting is set for January 15th, 2004.  See you there!
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Auxiliary Corner

Thanks to Marian Hart for heading up the fall picnic and to everyone who helped out with that!

WE NEED NEW MEMBERS!!

The Auxiliary’s next meeting is October 12th at 5pm at station 53.  Anyone who would like more information on the Auxiliary program, please visit our webpage at www.wrtfd.org/auxiliary.htm.   Also, feel free to attend a meeting or contact any auxiliary officer.  
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Did you know……..

· Coca-Cola was originally green?  (Thank heavens they changed that one!)
· Every day more money is printed for Monopoly than the U.S. Treasury?
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Did you Notice?

· The new McDonald’s at Stones Crossing and 135 is nearing completion?

· The new Quizno’s Sub Shop going in at 135 and Smith Valley?
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Birthdays

November, 2003

November 5  – Will Smiley-Brown
November 6 – Bryan Arkins

November 9 – Brett Ramer

November 15 – Tony Slusher

November 17 – Casey Arkins

November 20 – Steve Gorman

November 22 – Steve Coover

November 25 – Mandy Cassin

November 29 – Chris Polanco

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
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Looking Back…….

5 Years Ago……

	Nov 3, 1998
	Station 51 and 52 served as a polling place for voters.

	Nov 4, 1998
	Converted our phone system at the then two stations from the “Spirit” system to the current “Partner” system.

	Nov 9, 1998
	The new Pizza Hut on Smith Valley opened its doors.

	Nov 16, 1998
	Fully involved house fire (vacant) at 3744 W. Olive Branch Road at 03:30am.

	FYI ONLY
	As of October 1st, 2003, we had 1,234 runs completed.  This same date 5 years ago, we had 958!  A difference of 276 runs (22%)



- That’s it for this month  – Be safe, Scott
NEWSLETTER
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